
Superintendent Report 
Morning tailgate meeting at the shop. 
Got quotes for a radiator replacement on # 21, Municipal Hall truck. 
Truck was repaired. 
Got quotes for the A/C and fuel pump replacement on # 21, work to be 
performed in a couple of weeks. 
Attended a Zoning Commission meeting to discuss billboards and possibly having 
better guidelines to follow for them as the UDC is pretty vague.  
Contacted Tomahawk Construction that performed the Demo at 112 S. Jennings 
about finishing the edge of the concrete to make it safer. He advised he will hire a 
local contractor to complete the work for him. 
Contacted Zoning Administrators in Kingman, Medicine Lodge, Wellington, 
Hoisington, and Kiowa about their sign/billboard ordinances. They were all very 
helpful. 
Contacted ICC about lawn irrigation systems. 
Drove around the lake several times a week to see how it was looking, the boat 
ramp is in bad shape and is continuing to fall apart. 
Demo permits were completed for 422 N Massachusetts, 432 S. Anthony, and 301 
N. Kansas. All utilities are removed and demo will begin soon. 
Worked on permits for a shed, for curb and gutter, and buildings. 
Printed off many locates for the Water and Electric Depts. 
 
Electric Dept. Report 
Put up and took down Roadrunner flags.  
Set 2 poles for Sunrise 2 lift station. 
Delivered 52 door knockers. 
Installed conduit sleeves at Grace Lane for future primary wire. 
Installed catalyst on engine #3 at the Power Plant. 
Strung wire and hung transformers at Sunrise 2 lift station. 
Turned off power to 4 non pay customers. 
Hung a LED dusk to dawn at 125 NW 80 Ave. 
Located PAPI wire at Airport. 
Replaced PAPI bulbs at Airport. 
Took down sunshades at the ballfields and swimming pool. 
Took down batting cages at the ballfield. 
Took down electric service at 522 S. Penn. For demolition. 
Repaired lights on light list. 



Ran Conduit for the airport. 
Locates 
Turn On/Off Orders 
Just Read Orders 
 

Power Plant & Lake Report 
We were able to get the part of the lake looking pretty good for the disc golf 
tournament last weekend. 
   
 Street department came out and mowed the dam and we are going to mow 
Thursday and Friday to try and get ready for the Muddy Water event. 
   
 We ran our generator’s all three days at the start of the week for catalysts 
testing, we did have some problems with unit #2 but was able to get it working 
and the testing completed and our units are certified for 5 more years on the 
catalysts test. 
   
  Normal mowing, cleaning and maintenance at the plant. 
   
  This fall we have a long list of things that the house’s need and several projects 
at the plant that we hope to get started on when the lake slows down. 
  Thank You.   
Larry Berry. 
Power Plant Superintendent/ CBD / LCT 
 
Water Dept. Report 
Repaired a sink faucet at the Sewer Plant that was leaking. 
Finished winterizing the swimming pool. 
Changed chlorine bottles at the Water Plant. 
Ordered salt for Water Plant and it was delivered. 
Installed fire hydrant meter at the old hospital to help knock some of the dust 
down from concrete crushing. 
Mowed and weed eating at the Water Plant. The three Water Dept. employees 
went to 2- one day classes in Kingman for trenching safety and confined spaces. 
Performed inventory on spare parts for stock.  
Extended the aerators on Sewer Plant Pond # 1. 
Worked on a pump on the back of Big Red (Vac Truck) got it working again. 
Performed many locates around town including Grace Lane and the Airport. 



Removed weeds around Sewer Plant Ponds, still need to cut trees and kill them 
around Pond #1. 
Repaired leak on the 16” main water line across from Chaparral. 
Cleaned up equipment from the main leak. 
Filled the water tank on S. Vermont. 
Mowed at the sewer plant again. Moved the 6” pump from the sewer plant to 
storage. 
Mowed the larger areas at the Sewer Plant with the John Deere. 
VFD was installed on High Service Pump #2 and received training on settings. 
Performed cleaning at the Sewer Plant office and yard. 
Finish cleaning at the Sewer Plant. 
Clean up and arrange parts at the South Shop. 
Work on the pump packings on HSP # 2, they are leaking. 
 
Street Dept. Report 
Performed maintenance on several dept. vehicles. 
Cleaned up the property at 200 blk. of S. Bluff. 
Cleaned up the West Park and around the 911 Memorial for 9/11/23. 
Lots of mowing around town. 
Repaired several alleys. 
Picked up downed limbs at the lake. 
Cleaned up area on NW side of the lake. 
Serviced equipment, and changed mower blades. 
Counted approximately 50 stumps for removal so far. 
Ran the street sweeper and trained a newer employee on its operation. 
Painted the crosswalks on Main St. 
Used the grader to make a slight ditch on West end of the dam so water would 
run to the East instead of the South across the road. 
Hauled dump truck loads of crushed concrete for alley repairs to the storage area 
on S. Lawrence. 
Mowed the trailer park on N. LL&G again. 
More mowing in town and around the airport lounge building. 
Placed barricades at the West end of Wheatridge Dr. until West St. Construction is 
completed. 
 


